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May 2, 2025 
 
Michelle Francis, Vice President, Finance & Chief Financial Officer 
Maritime Electric Company, Limited 
180 Kent Street 
Charlottetown, PE  
C1A 7N2 
 
Dear Ms. Francis: 
 
RE:  Docket UE20742 - Interrogatories from Commission Expert 

The Prince Edward Island Regulatory and Appeals Commission (the “Commission”), in assessing 
the reasonableness of the 2024 Supplemental Capital Budget Request for On-Island Capacity for 
Security of Supply Project submitted by Maritime Electric Company, Limited (“Maritime Electric” 
or “MECL”), requests responses to the attached interrogatories from the Commission’s expert 
Synapse Energy Economics, Inc.  Maritime Electric responses to the interrogatories are to be 
filed with the Commission by Friday, May 16, 2025.   

Maritime Electric’s letter dated April 24, 2025 identified its concern regarding On-Island Capacity 
and the urgency to review and approve a capital expenditure deferral for up to $12 million to 
complete upfront engineering work.  The Commission intends to prioritize this file and a 
procedural letter will be provided in due course, however, be advised that the Commission is 
planning a technical session for the week of May 26, 2025.  Please confirm Maritime Electric’s 
availability for that time period. 

 
Yours truly,  

 
Cheryl Bradley, CPA 
Senior Financial Advisor 
cbradley@irac.pe.ca 


